Emergency Management

EMSHG Chief Consultant Expert Panelist at USMI Forum
On March, 6, 2003, EMSHG Chief Consultant, Kristi L. Koenig, MD, FACEP, was an invited speaker at the US Medicine Institute for Health Studies interactive forum entitled “Weaving a National Surveillance Network:  the Role of Federal Healthcare.”  Forum attendance was by invitation only and limited to about 80 high-level decision makers in government and industry.  Dr. Koenig spoke about the VA national surveillance system including the Biological Threat Interrogatories developed by a task force led by Dr. Gary Roselle and available on the EMSHG website at www.va.gov/emshg <http://www.va.gov/emshg>.

National Disaster Medical System (NDMS) Annual Meeting a Huge Success
Close to 2,000 participants attended the annual NDMS Conference, March 8-12, 2003, at Reno, Nevada.  As in the past several years, EMSHG served as the primary conference-planning group, chairing the NDMS Conference Committee.  In addition, a number of EMSHG Area Emergency Managers and District Managers served as conference faculty.  Attendees included providers, responders and emergency managers from the Federal, State and local arenas.  Topics included information on planning for and responding to terrorism and other catastrophic incidents, as well as Federal Coordinating Center and health care facility preparedness measures for potential war.  On March 13-14 (following the general conference), EMSHG conducted their annual meeting and education/training session.

EMSHG Participates in JCAHO Press Conference
On March 12, 2003, the Joint Commission on Accreditation of Healthcare Organizations (JCAHO) held a national press conference to unveil a white paper on Emergency Preparedness.  JCAHO hosted a series of roundtables and a national summit with a 28-member expert panel in order to gain broad input for the report.  The white paper emphasizes the importance of planning at the local level and key systems priorities such as surge capacity, protection of caregivers, and the provision of mental health support.  VA language that emphasizes an all-hazard, comprehensive emergency management approach, community planning, and use of a hospital incident command system was adopted by JCAHO in January 2001 and noted by participants to be very useful in the aftermath of 9/11.  Dr. Dennis O’Leary, Mr. Mark Ackermann, Dr. Mark Smith, Commissioner Edward Gabriel, and Dr. Kristi L. Koenig participated as subject matter experts and resources to the press on a one-hour conference call.

